
Lunt's Heath
News

Friday 1st December 2023
“ Today, as 1st December, has seen us have our own Winter

Wonderland! The children have made cards and calendars and
rehearse for their upcoming Christmas performances. It’s a

time of year when we look forward to spending time together
as a school and celebrate all that is positive in the world.

Please have a look out for the information in the newsletter
about all of the up and coming events over the next two and a
half weeks. Have a lovely weekend!” Mr. D Paton, Headteacher

 To allow us to continue to develop our OPAL play in all weathers we are requesting wellies and
wet weather clothing donations please. If you have any old items that could be reused please

put these into the storage box by the school office.

Anyone interested in learning Piano, Guitar, Drums or Ukulele next term, please contact Early
Notes Music Education via contact form on their website www.earlynotesmusic.education or via

email info@earlynotesmusic.education 

FORTHCOMING EVENTS

AFTER SCHOOL
After you have collected your child from school, please do not let them play on the astroturf,
school field or the gymnastic bars as these can only be used when supervised by a member of

school staff.  Thank you.

CHRISTMAS FORTHCOMING EVENTS
Parents should have now received 2 tickets for our Christmas performances:

Years 3/4 for their Christmas Service at St Luke’s Church on Tuesday 5th December at 7pm
EYFS for their Christmas Song Spectacular on Monday 11th December at 2pm and Wednesday

13th December at 9.15am.
Y1/2 two tickets for Penguin Pete on either Monday 11th December at 9.15am or Wednesday

13th December at 2pm
All parents should have received one ticket to their child’s Carols around the Tree performance

on Monday 18th December.

YEAR 5 ROBINWOOD - FRIDAY 8TH DECEMBER
On Friday 8th December, the children in Year 5 will be going on their residential trip to
Robinwood.  The children should arrive at school at the normal time, wearing their own
clothes with a bag for the weekend.  PLEASE BE CONSIDERATE ABOUT WHERE YOU PARK
AS THE BUS WILL BEED TO BE ABLE TO PARK AT THE FRONT OF THE SCHOOL SO WE CAN

LOAD THE BAGS.  We aim to leave at 9.15am.  Medication should be brought to school on
Wednesday 6th December to be checked prior to our visit.

 OPAL - WELLIES AND WET WEATHER CLOTHING COLLECTION

On the morning of Tuesday 5th December, we will be taking the children in Year 3 and 4 to 
St Luke’s Church for their final rehearsal for their Christmas Service.  The children will be walked

to the church by school staff as per the permissions completed at the start of the year.  On the
evening of Tuesday 5th December, parents and carers are invited to join us for this service and

each family has received two tickets.  The children should arrive at the church at 6.45pm wearing
their school uniform and a Christmas jumper, unless they have been told otherwise by their

teacher because of their role in the service. The church will be conducting a collection as part of
the service. We hope to see you there for the start of our Christmas celebrations.

 YEAR 3 + 4 CHRISTMAS SERVICE - TUESDAY 5TH DECEMBER - 7PM

KS2 CHOIR - OAK MEADOW PERFORMANCE
On the morning of Monday 4th December, the children in Miss Bruen’s choir will be visiting Oak

Meadow Care Home, to perform for its residents.  Parents of the children in the choir have
received an Evolve for the event.  Please make sure you have completed this Evolve.  The children
will be transported to the event in staff cars.  At the care home they will enjoy refreshments with

the residents after their performance. 

PTFA MEETING - MONDAY 4TH DECEMBER - 5.30PM
A huge thank you to our PTFA, who spent Friday in school making hampers from your very

generous donations, helping Santa with some Christmas wrapping and then running their pocket
money shop after school, which the children enjoyed visiting.  

See later in the newsletter for more information.  They would love parents, friends and relatives
linked to our children to join them for their meeting on Monday 4th December in Mr Hawkins

classroom (next to the school office), to discuss their future fundraising efforts and events
planned for the children.  Everyone welcome!

EARLY NOTES MUSIC TUITION

Tuesday 5th December = Year 3/4 Christmas Service = 7.00pm at St Luke’s Church
Friday 8th December = Christmas Jumper Day (no further donations required) and Robinwood

Saturday 9th December = School Games Santa Dash
Monday 11th December = Y1/2 and EYFS Christmas Performances

Tuesday 12th December = Christmas Pantomime for the children funded by the PTFA.
Wednesday 13th December = EYFS and Y1/2 Christmas Performances

Thursday 14th December = Christmas Dinner (School uniform and Christmas Hat/Headband)
Friday 15th December = School House Day (PE Kit and Christmas Jumper)

Monday 18th December = Carols around the Tree.
Wednesday 20th December = Christmas Party Day (Children to wear their own party clothes)



Raffle tickets for these hampers are £1 a ticket and can
be purchased from 6pm tonight via the School

Gateway.  You can purchase as many tickets as you
wish.  All children will be given a free ticket for the

children’s hampers.

THANK YOU PTFATHANK YOU PTFATHANK YOU PTFA   

CHRISTMAS HAMPERSCHRISTMAS HAMPERSCHRISTMAS HAMPERS
CHILDREN’S POCKETCHILDREN’S POCKETCHILDREN’S POCKET

MONEY SHOPMONEY SHOPMONEY SHOP
PANTOMIMEPANTOMIMEPANTOMIME



Lunt's Heath
School Dinner Menu

Please find below the School Dinner Menu for the
Autumn Term 2023.  It is vital that you book your child's

school meal a week in advance, using the school gateway
system.  Please remember that from September School

Meals will be £2.70 a day.
The rotation of school meals will be across 3 weeks next
year.  A pdf of the school meal option timetable will be

attached to this email for you to print for your reference.

Below will be the menu for WC 4.12.23



Christmas
 Dinner Day

Thursday 14th
December

The children can
wear a Christmas
hat or a festive

headband with their
school uniform on

this day.



Whole School Attendance target for 2023-2024 is 96%. 
Last year was 95.4%

Attendance since 4th Sept = 95.8% 

This week’s attendance = 96.3%
  

EYFS + KS1 Winners = Miss Chorley - Class RL = 97.2%

KS2 Winners = Miss Huddlestone - Class 6L = 98.3%

Our OTIS programme (On Time, In School) is designed to promote
the importance of this. Even being 5 minutes late each day across a
year equates to 15 hours lost learning. School has remained open

from 8:35am to ensure that children can access easily. 
 Holidays in term time cannot be authorised unless it for fills the
criteria in the Leave of Absence policy. Please keep this in mind

when considering any holiday booking.

EYFS = Elija Little
YEAR 1 = Walter Fox
YEAR 2 = Isla Hoban

YEAR 3 = Maria Hatfield
YEAR 4 = Edward Bennett
YEAR 5 = Sophia Stacey

YEAR 6 = Adam Reed



Last week we asked for parent nominations of pupils who have demonstrated one or
more of our Lunt’s Heath Values at home.:

· Ambition
· Enterprise

· Inner-Resilience
· Collaboration

· Understanding
We are proud to share another group of children who are living and breathing our

school values in their day to day lives.

Elijah for showing Ambition and Inner-Resilience.

Elijah Mum & Dad would like to nominate him for his enthusiasm
and determination when doing his Ditty's and phonics at home.
He always wants to do his Ditty's as soon as he comes home and
even some mornings before school. He doesn't settle for doing it

once either, he is determined to do it again and again until he does
it perfectly.

Recently, we have even noticed that he is challenging himself to
read words by doing 'Fred Talk' in his head. We're so proud of his

hard work. Well Done Elijah!



EYFS and Key Stage 1 = Billy Swales - Amazing attendance and
effort in all areas of school life!

 Key Stage 2 = Jessica Williamson - A brilliant term within Year 3.



EYFSEYFSEYFS
NewsletterNewsletterNewsletter

A very big thank you for joining us for our Dressing the Tree afternoon, it was
brilliant to see so many relatives in school and the children had a wonderful time-

the tree now looks beautiful! We hope you enjoyed the singing, which hopefully
gave you a taste of what is to come when we perform our Christmas performance
on the 11th and 13th December. A gentle reminder that children will need to bring

their costumes into school by Friday the 8th of December. Please ensure that
everything is named- thank you.

Phonics
The children continue to impress us with their progress in phonics and are starting to

apply what they know during Drawing Club and in continuous provision. Please ensure
your child’s reading book and diary is in school each day. 

Dressing the Tree

Maths
In Maths we have been exploring properties of simple 2D shapes and working on

recognising and naming them in varying sizes and in different orientations.

During our Topic lessons, we have enjoyed exploring the traditional The Three Little pigs
with our Big Question – “What are the dangers of a house made of straw? We have enjoyed
recreating the houses in the construction area using the real materials. The children have

been productively and purposely been using the outside post office role play to write
letters and lists to Father Christmas and we explored melting outside when all of the water

outside was frozen! 

Topic

Christmas Events
Please check that you have received your two tickets to our Christmas perfomances on
Monday 11th December at 2pm and Wednesday 13th December at 9.15am, please check

their bags if you do not have these.
Next Friday 8th December will be our second Christmas jumper day.  The children should

wear their Christmas jumper with their school uniform.
Have a great weekend! 

The EYFS Team.



YEAR 1 + 2 AWARDS

YEAR 3 + 4 AWARDS

YEAR 5 + 6 AWARDS

Spelling Shed Champion
Henry Venables 

Maths Shed Champion
Benjamin Greylish

Dojo Champion
Eden Walls and Delilah Hewitt

Spelling Shed Champion
Mariyah Ahmed

Maths Shed Champion
Kayleigh Lucidarme

Dojo Champion
 Chloe Wong

Spelling Shed Champion
Grace Gregson

Maths Shed Champion
William Oteh

Dojo Champion
 Harry Gerrard



THIS WEEK
On Wednesday, the children in Year 6 had two very

special visitors, Lennon’s Nan and Miss Huddlestone’s
.  The ladies visited the school to tell the children their
experiences of being evacuated during the war, what

life was like and what changed during the war. The
children had the chance to ask lots of questions and

they learnt so much from these wonderful ladies. 



THIS WEEK
On Wednesday, the children in KS2 were visited by Bart
Gee.  He explained to the children that he suffers from
a condition that makes his muscles waste.  During the

assembly and workshop the children heard how he has
not let his condition stop him and he has learnt to walk,

despite being told at the age of 3 that was something
he would never be able to do.  Throughout his life he

has adapted processes to allow him to do anything he
puts his mind to, including competing in Superman

Triathalons and playing the piano.  During the
workshops the children experienced a little of how

difficult these adaptations are to complete and how
you can achieve anything you put your mind to.  

He was truly inspirational!



THIS WEEK



THIS WEEK

A group of children have been working with Mrs
Mansell to use their outdoor learning to inform their
Maths and Science work this week.  They used items
that they found to help them with their counting and
explored different types of rocks.  They enjoy telling

Simba the cat what they have learnt.



THIS WEEK
On Thursday 30th November, our KS2 choir joined the

Highfield Male Voice Choir at St Ambrose for a fantastic
carol service.  They sang beautifully and everyone loved

their performance.  Well Done Choir!



THIS WEEK

On Tuesday, children in Year 4 continued their work with
Cronton College towards their Crest Award.  During this

session they investigated the different properties of
materials.  They used the information that they learnt to
then solve the problem of having a hole in their bucket

knowing what material to use to fix the hole.





SANTASANTA
DASHDASH
20232023

SATURDAYSATURDAY
9TH9TH

DECEMBERDECEMBER



AUTUMN DATES
AUTUMN 2ND HALF TERM

MONDAY 4TH DECEMBER = INTERNATIONAL DAY
OF PERSONS WITH DISABILITIES

TUESDAY 5TH DECEMBER = BEFORE SCHOOL
ARCHERY CLUB - 8AM (EXTERNAL PAID FOR CLUB)
TUESDAY 5TH DECEMBER = 9.30-11AM = YEAR 3/4
REHEARSAL IN CHURCH FOR CHRISTMAS SERVICE

(CHILDREN)
TUESDAY 5TH DECEMBER = 7PM = YEAR 3/4
CHRISTMAS SERVICE IN CHURCH (PARENTS

INVITED).
WEDNESDAY 6TH DECEMBER = CLASS 3H –

SWIMMING LESSONS
THURSDAY 7TH DECEMBER = 1.30PM – CLASS 4H

CHRONOLOGY WORKSHOP
THURSDAY 7TH DECEMBER = 2.15PM – CLASS 4L

CHRONOLOGY WORKSHOP
FRIDAY 8TH DECEMBER = CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY
FRIDAY 8TH DECEMBER – SUNDAY 10TH DECEMBER

= YEAR 5 ROBINWOOD RESIDENTIAL
MONDAY 11TH DECEMBER = 9.15AM = YEAR 1/2

CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCE (PARENTS INVITED –
TICKETS REQUIRED)

MONDAY 11TH DECEMBER = 2PM = EYFS =
CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCE (PARENTS INVITED =

TICKETS REQUIRED)
TUESDAY 12TH DECEMBER = 9.30AM KS1 =

PANTOMIME FOR THE CHILDREN
TUESDAY 12TH DECEMBER = 1.30PM KS2 =

PANTOMIME FOR THE CHILDREN
WEDNESDAY 13TH DECEMBER = 9.15AM = EYFS

CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCE (PARENTS INVITED –
TICKETS REQUIRED)

WEDNESDAY 13TH DECEMBER = CLASS 3H –
SWIMMING LESSONS

WEDNESDAY 13TH DECEMBER = 2PM = Y1/2 =
CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCE (PARENTS INVITED =

TICKETS REQUIRED)



AUTUMN DATES
AUTUMN 2ND HALF TERM  

THURSDAY 14TH DECEMBER = CHRISTMAS DINNER
DAY

FRIDAY 15TH DECEMBER = CHRISTMAS JUMPER
DAY

FRIDAY 15TH DECEMEBER = HOUSE DAY –
COMPETITION

MONDAY 18TH DECEMBER = 9.15AM-10AM = EYFS /
Y1 / Y2 CAROLS AROUND THE TREE

MONDAY 18TH DECEMBER = 10.15AM – 11.00AM =
YEAR 3/4 CAROLS AROUND THE TREE

MONDAY 18TH DECEMBER = 2.15 – 3.00PM = YEAR
5/6 CAROLS AROUND THE TREE

WEDNESDAY 20TH DECEMBER = PARTY DAY = =
SCHOOL MEAL = FISH FINGERS OR PIZZA

THURSDAY 21ST DECEMBER = SCHOOL CLOSED FOR
PUPILS / STAFF INSET DAY

 HALF TERM



COMMUNITY
LINKS



NEW
RECEPTION
APPLICATION






